
 

 

Date: January 27, 2025 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Lu-Ann Marentette, Drainage Superintendent  
 
RE: No. 47 Drain – North Branch of the East Branch                                  
                         Realignment for Intersection Improvements 
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
That report prepared by Rood Engineering, dated December 23, 2024, on the No. 47 
Drain – N Branch of the East Branch for a realignment of a portion of the drain for the 
Intersection of County Road 29 and Road 5 improvements, pursuant to Section 78 of 
the Drainage Act, BE ADOPTED. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
Staff received a request from the Road Authority, Tim Del Greco of the Town of 
Kingsville to realign a portion of the municipal drain to improve the intersection of 
County Road 29 and Road 5. Rood Engineering was then appointed to create the 
report. 
 

DISCUSSION 
 

The Engineer has provided his report dated December 23, 2024.  A portion of the drain 
needed to be realigned to have a better configuration at the intersection therefore the 
report provides for same.  The owner of the farmland at roll #410-06100 has been 
involved with the report and an 8m x 20m strip of land has been taken to accommodate 
this realignment. 
 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
The owner of roll # 410-06100 will be entitled to an allowance and damages in the 
amount of $809.00. 
 
Total estimated cost of the engineering is $5,701.00.   
 
Note:  Construction has already happened through the County of Essex contract. 
 
 



  
 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Report sent to ERCA for review and comments. The permit application and fee was 
included in the County of Essex contract. 
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Lu-Ann Marentette 
Drainage Superintendent 

REVIEWED BY: 

 

Tim Del Greco P.Eng. 
Senior Manager, Capital Projects and Engineering 

 

Richard J.H. Wyma CSLA 
Director of Planning and Development 
 

REVIEWED BY: 

 

John Norton 
Chief Administrative Officer 
 


